April 29, 2022

Congressman Sam Graves 1135 Longworth HOB Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Graves,

I am writing to express our support for the Appropriations Community Project Funding request for the City of Brunswick's Street Improvement and Flood Mitigation Project.

This project is a high priority need for the City of Brunswick. During the last flood, there was inundation of several homes, streets, Highway 24 and the railroad. Heavy truck traffic, including railroad rock trucks, tore up streets. Trucks were not able to traverse Highway 24 during the flood and instead used city streets. Little financial assistance was provided to the City of Brunswick to mitigate or repair damage from the flood.

These appropriated funds could be spent in a good way to mitigate future problems and fix the damage caused by flooding.

8incerely,

Corinne Watts

Executive Director

Green Hills Regional Planning Commission

1104 Main Street

Trenton, MO 64683

660.359.5636 ext. 11

corinne@ghrpc.org